
Open Meeting Notice 
MORE Bibliographic Records & Standard Committee 
Thursday, Sept. 7, 2017 
10:30 am 
Indianhead Federated Library System 
1538 Truax Blvd 
Eau Claire WI  54703 
715-839-5082 
 
Call to order 
Establish a quorum 
Certification of compliance with Open Meeting Law 
Assign recorder 
Approve agenda 
Approval of minutes May 18, 2017 meeting 
Announcements from other MORE committees 
News from MORE staff 
 

Current Business 
 
 
RDA implementation 

Templates (Game, DVD examples) 
 

Sierra issues 
 “-“ in titles i.e. Hawaii Five-0 follow-up 

“-“ found in the title of records is causing an issue in Encore so that these items cannot 
be found. Lori will be asked to investigate this to see if this is an issue that can be 
fixed. In the meantime the committee is recommending that a 246 field be added to the 
record without the “-“ in the title (i.e. Hawaii 5-0 will be Hawaii 5 0) 

MARC tags 
 246 Adding automatic 246 if subtitle exists in 245 
  Double lookup in Sierra; still necessary?? 
 250 Widescreen vs wide screen 

Could we not follow the OLAC best practices/RDA rules for the 500 field and use wide 
screen as a two-word phrase and follow the rules of the 250 field and transcribe the 
edition statement as found on the item? Since the wording for widescreen and full 
screen is not always included on the item, I agree that the 250 field could use further 
discussion. 

 595 note 
  Not being automatically stripped in load tables 
  Standard language 
  
Subject/Genre headings 
 Local subject heading review 
  Coming soon kids? 
 Genre heading for new items on order update; add to website? 



 New genre headings (Novelizations – replace Radio and television novels; Movie novels) 
 Readers (Publications)|2lcgft  vs  Beginning readers.|2local 
 Spanish language materials (and other language headings) 
 
Adding hardcovers to paperback records practice   

Generally speaking paperbacks are added to hardcover records, but we don’t argue the point 
when the publisher is the same and the paperback record is already in.  I actually didn’t know there are 
a lot of simultaneous hardcover/paperback releases so this may be something for the bib committee to 
discuss.  To me this situation falls under the procedure of whoever catalogs the item first catalogs what 
they have.  Those who come after add to it if it’s the same or creates a new bib if it’s different.  Here I 
would add the qualified hardcover ISBNs and transfer your order and item records.  The only difference 
in the bib record would be the number of pages and that’s not worth arguing over, especially since the 
majority holds the paperback copy. 

This procedure of adding paperbacks to hardcovers was made when hardcovers were always 
published first and paperbacks came along 6-12 months later and we were trying to avoid duplicate 
records.  Now that that has changed some we may want to rework that procedure.  
 
Update on cataloging survey due 8/31 
 
Issues and assignments for next meeting 
Setting next meeting date and location 
Adjournment 
 


